MCGEE, LYNN <LMCGEE@mailbox.sc.edu>
Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
8/30/2013 3:28:45 PM

Re: Steps toward Accountability Based Funding
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Cell: 843.694.1784

Best,
ILynn

Lynn W. McGee, Ph.D.

Sent from my iPhone

On Aug 30, 2013, at 2:07 PM, "Veldran, Katherine" <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

Lynn,

W hatisthe bestcontactnumberforyou?
Thank you,

Katherine

803-767-7583

From: MCGEE, LYNN [mailto:LMCGEE@mailbox.sc.edu]
Sent: Monday, August 26, 2013 1:36 PM

To: Veldran, Katherine

Subject: Steps toward Accountability Based Funding

Katherine,

Asyou may recall, Heather Rath connected us earlier this year, due to your deep understanding of the
Lowcountry. Thanks for corresponding this spring aboutthe need for a “level playing field” in comprehensive

university funding in SC— as a critical step toward ABF.

W e discussed meeting in Columbia or the USCB campus. If you can give me 20 minutes to share agraph and the
presentation thatwas given to the CHE earlier this month, hope the information will be helpfulin the ABF

discussions to come.

Glad to arrange my nexttrip to Columbia around your schedule—if you can suggesta couple of dates/times that
work for you.

Bestregards,

Lynn

Lynn W. McGee, Ph.D.
Vice Chancellor for Advancement
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Hilton Head Gateway campus, Bluffton
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Historic Beaufort campus, Beaufort
USCB.edu

Imcgee@usch.edu
843.208.8345
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